College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council Meeting - Minutes

March 21, 2012 – 3:00 p.m.
Present:   Thomas Ambrosio, Betsy Birmingham, Kevin Brooks, Ann Burnett, John Cox, Gary Goreham, Jeanne Hageman, Dan Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Rooth Varland
Marc Wallman, Interim Vice President for Information Technology, and Cece Rohwedder, Assistant to the Vice President, attended the meeting to visit with chairs/heads about services provided by ITS.  They were particularly interested in finding out which IT services are currently being used, which IT services are currently offered but do not fully meet our needs, and suggestions for other things that the IT Division might consider doing.  Discussion included topics on Lecture Capture, Blackboard, Tegrity System, Smartboards, maximizing efficiency, funding issues, and possible assistance with the Bison Information Network (BIN).  
Annoucements:

· Richard Rathge was named a member of the National Committee on Statistics

· Bradley Benton has accepted the Latin American History position

· The first choice for the Theatre position turned us down.  

· Communication has received permission to conduct a search for an engineering position for Bison Information Network (BIN) to be funded from department’s DCE fund.

· Scott Wood has been named the new Dean of Science and Mathematics

· A communication student is interning for the Academy of Country Music

· The NDSU Student Emergency Management Association has been named Chapter of the Year

The Dean’s Office has several resource books available for chairs.  One book includes a chapter on writing letters of evaluation which might prove especially useful.

Third year reviews should be completed in the next few weeks.
Kent met with the Provost to see if chairs/heads should be the eligible to receive the College Awards.  He sees no reason why they would not be eligible, but feels that the decision should be made by the college since these are college awards.
The next College Meeting is scheduled for April 25 at 3:30 in the Hidatsa room.  Elections will be held for Faculty Senate and for all five of the college committees.
An additional Executive Council meeting has been scheduled for April 18 to meet with the Graduate Dean and with the Provost.  
Departmental PTE documents should be submitted to Kent by May 15.

A sheet outlining proposed changes for the AHSS College General Education Requirements on major curriculum guides was distributed.  These proposed changes will now be forwarded on to the College Curriculum Committee.

Chairs were reminded to submit materials for the AHSS Newsletter to Keri Drinka by Friday.

The format and dates for the annual Honors Day event were discussed, with suggestions including scheduling the event on a weekday or during Homecoming.  Chairs/Heads are asked to forward additional ideas or comments for improving this event to the Dean’s Office.
The Provost has requested that all heads/chairs be evaluated on an annual basis.  Chairs/heads were asked to forward a self evaluation, including goals and accomplishments, to Kent.  This is separate from the required three-year evaluation.

It was suggested that the college think about scheduling an AHSS Week each year to include guest lecturers, presentation, Honors Day, alumni, etc.  

Chairs/heads were reminded to get their Continuity of Operations Plan (COOP) to Kent as soon as possible.

Betsy Birmingham and Ann Burnett have scheduled mentoring meetings for faculty.  The first meeting for faculty in their 1st-3rd year was held on Tuesday.  Two more meetings will be held later this week, one for faculty in their 4th-6th year and one for Associate Professors.
Betsy Birmingham reported that a Grants Event (PIVOT) is scheduled for April 13 from 12:00-2:00 (2 sessions) in Morrill 111.  If you are new to PIVOT, this would be a good opportunity to get set up and learn about what is available.

An e-mail was sent out to students in the College of University Studies with undeclared majors inviting them to meet with Linda Fricker to find out more about the majors in our college.  A few students have already scheduled meetings with her.

The University must pay Risk Management Premiums for all positions paid from non-appropriated funds at the rate of $53.15 per FTE.  The College has a total of 23.93 FTE positions paid from these funds, and was assessed a fee of $1,271.75 for FY12.  The Dean’s Office will pay this expense on behalf of the departments.
Chairs/heads were reminded to write annual evaluations for all faculty for inclusion in their personnel files.  

Funding requests for extra sections for FY13 should be submitted this week.

Budget work for FY13 will begin soon.  Salary increases will average 3%, with no requirements for across-the-board raises.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:35 pm.






Submitted by 
Cathy Heiraas





